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Final TEA-21 Deal Still Out of Reach; Congress Passes Two-Day Extension 

In an effort to buy more time to complete a final surface transportation reauthorization bill, the House and Senate on Tuesday night cleared another short-term extension of TEA-21.  The stopgap measure (H.R. 3332) provides an additional 48 hours – until midnight on Thursday, July 21 – to reach a final deal.  

Sources on Capitol Hill indicate that significant differences between the House and Senate still remain, particularly on highway formula issues.  Conferees continue to struggle over the donor-donee issue – specifically, how to accommodate the needs of donor states (California, Florida, Michigan, Ohio, Texas, among others) while ensuring that donee states are held harmless.  

In addition, there are still several outstanding transit issues on the table, according to conference committee participants.  House conferees are reportedly resisting efforts by Senate leaders to funnel additional transit money to rural areas and small northeastern states.  

This latest short-term measure represents the ninth extension bill passed by Congress since TEA-21 expired in September 2003.
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